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DATES TO 
REMEMBER: 

 
 

2016 

 
Monday July 18th 
PFF Meeting– 9am in 
staff room 
 
Saturday July 30th 
Auction and Movie Night 
 
Monday August 1st 
Tuesday August 2nd 
Wednesday August 
3rd 
Sovereign Hill School 
Camp 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments: 
 
Auction Night 
Jump Rope for Heart  

Student of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 

No. 20     July 15th, 2016 www.drouinsouth.vic.edu.au 

¶ Student of the Week  

¶ Principalõs Report 

¶ Important Reminders  

¶ Japanese fun for P/1  

¶ Jump Rope for Heart  

¶ OSHC News  

¶ Community Notices  

 

Congratulations to:  
Teagan, Jada, Bradley, Chelsea, Ella Good, Declan 

and  
Mia.  



2 

Newsletter 

Principal’s Report 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ¢ŜǊƳ оΦ  L ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƘŀƭŦ ǿŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ 5Ǌƻǳƛƴ {ƻǳǘƘ t{ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΦ  ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅ 
L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƛƭƭ ŦƻǊ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƛǎǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘŜǊƳΦ  L 
ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ŎŀǘŎƘ ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ  !ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŀ 
ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƭƭ ƎǊŀŘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǇǘ 
ƻŦ {ƻŎƛŀƭ WǳǎǝŎŜ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴǉǳƛǊȅ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǳƴƛǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻǾŜǊ ŀ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƻǇƛŎǎ ǎǳŎƘ 
ŀǎ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊǎΣ ŦŀƛǊƴŜǎǎΣ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ 
ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭƛǾŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ 
ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΦ 
 
/ŀƳǇ aƻƴŜȅ 5ǳŜ 

! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ Ŭƴŀƭ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ {ƻǾŜǊŜƛƎƴ Iƛƭƭ /ŀƳǇ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŘǳŜΦ hǳǊ ŎŀƳǇŜǊǎ ƘŜŀŘ ƻũ 
ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ мǎǘ !ǳƎǳǎǘΦ  Cƛƴŀƭ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ǎƻƻƴΦ 

 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ 

[ŀǎǘ ǘŜǊƳ L ǿǊƻǘŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ǇǊƻƳƻǝƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǇǊƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘƴŜǎǎΦ  L ŀǎƪ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŜŀŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦ  5Ǌƻǳƛƴ {ƻǳǘƘ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǝŎ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŦŜŜƭ 
ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ƛǘΦ bƻǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 
ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳΦ 

 
/ŀǊ tŀǊƪ tƛŎƪ ¦Ǉ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ǿŜ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ 
ǘƘŜ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƎŀǘŜ ƻǊ ōŀŎƪ ƎŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ŎƻǳǊǘǎΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŜ ƻŦ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘκŀŘǳƭǘ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 
ŀƴŘ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀũ ŎŀǊ ǇŀǊƪ ƻǊ ŜƴǘŜǊ κ ŜȄƛǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊŜŀΦ ²Ŝ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǎŜŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǎ ŀƴ ƛƴŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴŎŜ 
ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǊǳƭŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊ ǇŀǊƪǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 
! ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻ ŎŀǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ ƭƻƻǇ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎ ƭƻƻǇ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ 
ŜȄƛǘ ŎƭŜŀǊ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǝƳŜǎΦ  
hƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜƭƭ ǊƛƴƎǎ ŀǘ оΥолΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ōŜŜƴ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ Ƴǳǎǘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ǿŀƛǘΦ  
 
IƻƻǇ ¢ƛƳŜ 

DƻƻŘ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ IƻƻǇ ¢ƛƳŜ ǘŜŀƳǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ōŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ 
ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŎƘŦǳƭ ŜȅŜ ƻŦ aǎ aŎ[Ŝŀƴ 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳ н ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƎƻΗ 

Michael SmithñPrincipal 
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JULY 30th 2016  
This year our Auction night will again be held in the BER Building. It will        

include a light dinner of Pizza and Hotdogs, a movie for the kids and    

supper. The PFF Committee have been working hard to secure plenty of 

Auction items from local businesses to add to those already collected at 

Farmworld.  

Included with this newsletter is a form for anyone who is planning on  

attending to order food for the night. Orders and payment are required 

to be returned by Tuesday 26th July  so we can finalise orders with our 

suppliers.  

We hope to see many families there to make this night a huge success. 

There will be many bargains to be had (a list of businesses who have 

made donations will be published soon), donõt miss out! 

. 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

PFF are busy collecting donations for our Auction on July 30th. If 

anyone has any quality, unused items at home that you no longer 

have a use for and would like to donate to the auction, these can be 

brought to the office. Similarly, if you know of anyone who has a 

business that would be interested in donating any goods or vouchers, 

these can be left at the office as well. Please ask them to provide a 

business card or similar so we can acknowledge all donors through 

the school newsletter and at the auction. If you have any questions, 

please contact Delma on 0417 253 221 or Leanne on 0428 536 137  
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 /ŀǘŀƭƻƎǳŜǎ ŦƻǊ LǎǎǳŜ Ір ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΦ  hǊŘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎǎǳŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ŎƭƻǎŜ ƴŜȄǘ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ ннƴŘ Wǳƭȅ ŀǘ фŀƳΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀƴȅ ōƻƻƪǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǊŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ƻǊ ŀƭǘŜǊƴŀǝǾŜƭȅΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ 

ŎŀǊŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ [hht ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǎǝŎΦŎƻƳΦŀǳκ[hht 

²Ŝ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƘŜ .ƻƻƪ /ƭǳōΦ  ̧ƻǳǊ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǊ     
ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ōǳƛƭŘ ƛǘǎ ōƻƻƪ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅΗ 

 

 
 

5ŜŀǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎΣ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭƭȅ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŜǧŜǊ ŀŎŎƻƳǇŀƴȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǘƻŘŀȅΣ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ   
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ǿƛǘƘ WǳƳǇ wƻǇŜ CƻǊ IŜŀǊǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ŀƭǎƻ ƛǎ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǘƻ ƛǘǎ     

ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǿŜō ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƎŀƛƴΥ 
Sponsorship is easy – simply go online to www.jumprope.org.au   or go       

directly to your schools fundraising page to register: http://
jumprope.everydayhero.do/jumprope2016/?group=Drouin-South-Primary-School-

DROUIN-SOUTH-VIC-117799 
 

Your support and enthusiasm for this program will greatly assist your child’s/
children’s participation. So please take the time to register and sponsor! Let’s make 

this year’s the best ever! 
 

Many thanks, 
Lawrence Phillips 
P.E Coordinator 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=IiKSszqowYlLamNAc-WJn7yykZVdkFS2WW2aLb6p6_C4-Cl6RqzTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.jumprope.org.au
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=mZtr9Sodo6O9_lYatV_cX7qMpguWh-dfZLdNTjl8Jqy4-Cl6RqzTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclick.e.heartfoundation.org.au%2f%3fqs%3d18d6aa5504df7bce4465c6503a190ffe3c1eb19bfb37cae3224a10268a1c662a3b4628124680d3db
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=mZtr9Sodo6O9_lYatV_cX7qMpguWh-dfZLdNTjl8Jqy4-Cl6RqzTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclick.e.heartfoundation.org.au%2f%3fqs%3d18d6aa5504df7bce4465c6503a190ffe3c1eb19bfb37cae3224a10268a1c662a3b4628124680d3db
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=mZtr9Sodo6O9_lYatV_cX7qMpguWh-dfZLdNTjl8Jqy4-Cl6RqzTCA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fclick.e.heartfoundation.org.au%2f%3fqs%3d18d6aa5504df7bce4465c6503a190ffe3c1eb19bfb37cae3224a10268a1c662a3b4628124680d3db
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On Wednesday, children in the P/1 classes were delighted to experience dressing in       
traditional Japanese attire during their weekly Japanese class. The kimono is a traditional 
Japanese garment which is generally worn just for special occasions in the modern day. 
Japanese kimonos are wrapped around the body, sometimes in several layers, and are    
secured in place by sashes with a wide ôobiõ to complete it. There are accessories and ties 
needed to wear the kimono correctly. The word kimono literally translates as "thing to 

wear", and up until the 19th century it was the main form of dress worn by men and 
women alike in Japan.  
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There will be a PFF meeting on Monday 18th July at 9am in the staff 

room. New members welcome! 

 

OSHC WOULD LIKE TO INFORM ALL OF OUR FAMILIES THAT USE 
THE SERVICE OF OUR UPDATED "LATE PICK-UP" POLICY 

All families must ensure that they or a nominated person on their childôs OSHC           
enrolment form, collect their child by 6pm. If the parent/ guardian does not collect or 
have a nominated person collect their child by 6pm, a late fee will occur. 

DSPS OSHC will charge $10 per 10 minutes or part there of if the child is not collected 
by 6pm. 

For example: 6.03pm = $10 

                      6.09pm = $10 

                      6.13pm = $20 

DSPS, OSHC will notify the parent of a late pick-up fee by sending home a notice. 

Thank- you, OSHC  

The Drouin South Primary School Facebook page has frequent updates with  

important messages for parents and guardians .  We urge all parents  and 

guardians with Facebook accounts to òLIKEò our page so that we can keep you 

informed of up and coming events and 

news.  
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